A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 11, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Don Thorp



Dick Dehm



Joe Ricci

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
none.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Basch called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Basch reviewed the agenda for the meeting.

Mr. Basch stated that, since Wendy Jo Kuhn was not in attendance yet, the board would review other items of business on the agenda.  

Mr. Basch reviewed with the board a letter from Jeanne Loberg, Supervisor, regarding the appointment of alternates to the Board.  

MOTION
Mr. Ricci moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to request that the Town Board pass a local law which allows the appointment of two alternates to the Zoning Board of Appeals to address situations where there is a conflict.  

ADOPTED

Ayes 4, Nays 0.

RESOLUTION OF RECOGNITION – CARL FOSS

A motion was made by Mr. Thorp, seconded by Mr. Dehm, as follows:

WHEREAS, Carl Foss has been a valued member of the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Mendon for nine years, and

WHEREAS, during his tenure on said Board he has contributed fully of his considerable expertise, time and energy, and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Mendon would like to recognize Carl Foss for his service to the Town.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Mendon hereby recognizes Carl Foss for his distinguished service on the Zoning Board of Appeals, thanks him for his devoted services and wishes him well in all future endeavors.

ADOPTED

Ayes 4, Nays 0.

A discussion started reviewing the minutes of the January 28, 1999 meeting.  Mr. Basch stated that the review of the minutes would be continued since the applicant for the continued public hearing arrived.

A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 11, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, at 7:47 p.m.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Don Thorp



Dick Dehm



Joe Ricci

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
none.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Basch opened the public hearing at 7:47 p.m.  

Mr. Basch stated this was a continuation of the hearing for the property located at 3 Mendon Ionia Road with Ms. Wendy Jo Kuhn, 635 Phelps Road, Honeoye Falls, officer of the church that owns the property, who was coming before the board requesting an area variance permitting the continued existence of awning signs in violation of Zoning code and the prior decision of the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Tax account #216.11-1-15.1.  This is in a CB zone.

Mr. Basch reviewed what issues needed to be addressed.

Mr. Basch asked Ms. Kuhn what information she had collected since the last meeting.

Ms. Kuhn stated she had alternatives to suggest.  Ms. Kuhn stated one alternative was to take the Mendon Creekside Properties sign down.  Ms. Kuhn stated that her second alternative suggestion was that, according to the blueprint of the building, with her jewelry store downstairs and four offices upstairs, she was entitled to more signage.  She stated the Church owns the building.  Ms. Kuhn stated that she was offering to give up things that she was entitled to have in order to keep other things.  She stated she would like to leave the awnings up as is and give up her rights to other signage.  

Mr. Basch asked Ms. Kuhn to show the board where, on the blueprint, the Mendon Creekside Properties office sign is located.

Mr. Basch stated that the Mendon Creekside sign had slots for other tenants – not all the spaces are being used on that sign.  

Ms. Kuhn stated she was offering to not put anymore signs up or remove the Mendon Creekside sign entirely so she could maintain the awnings.  

Mr. Thorp asked what total square footage of signage is allowed on the building.  Ms. Kuhn stated that “30 whatever” was the figure.  Ms. Kuhn did not meet with Mr. Voorhees.

Ms. Kuhn had a blue print of the building.  Mr. Dehm measured the building from the blueprint.  

Mr. Basch asked Ms. Kuhn what the measurements were of the awnings.  Ms. Kuhn stated she did not know.

Mr. Basch asked if Ms. Kuhn was planning on continuing to use her sandwich board sign.  Ms. Kuhn stated that was not negotiable – everyone else uses sandwich boards.  She stated she brings hers in and out.  

Mr. Thorp asked what the dimensions were of the freestanding sign.  Mr. Jones stated that information should be on the plans submitted with the prior application and on the prior determination.  

Mr. Basch asked if the board had any other questions.

Mr. Dehm stated he felt they had taken a step backwards and he did not understand anything that had just happened.

Mr. Kuhn stated she came to offer alternatives, that the other alternatives that had been discussed were not feasible.  Mr. Dehm stated they could discuss alternatives, but the board did not negotiate A for B.

A discussion followed regarding options and the purpose of the Board of Appeals.  

Mr. Dehm asked if Ms. Kuhn had spoken to the awning manufacturer to see if covering the wording could be done at a reasonable price.  Ms. Kuhn stated she had not spoken to them, that she felt altering the awnings would be a financial hardship.

Mr. Basch stated Ms. Kuhn had been cited for the violation and they needed to resolve what to do.  Mr. Basch stated Ms. Kuhn had been asked to come back with modifications and information.  Ms. Basch stated Ms. Kuhn has come back with two proposals – to leave the Mendon Creekside sign and have no additional signs or take down the Mendon Creekside sign and keep the awnings and the sign out front.  Ms. Kuhn stated she was willing to do either one of those options.

Mr. Basch asked if there were any other questions from the Board.

Mr. Thorp clarified the ordinance and the variance that had already been granted.

Mr. Thorp stated he would like three pieces of information:


-
The square footage of the free standing sign;


-
The square footage of the sign for upstairs; and


-
The square footage of the front of the awnings.

Ms. Kuhn stated she would obtain this information.

Mr. Basch asked if the Board had any other questions.  There were none.

Mr. Basch asked if there were any questions from the audience.  There were none.

Mr. Basch closed the public hearing at 8:17 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 11, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Don Thorp



Dick Dehm



Joe Ricci

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
none.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

MINUTES (continued)

Mr. Ricci moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the January 28, 1999 meeting.

ADOPTED

Ayes 4, Nays 0.

A discussion followed regarding the Kuhn application.

Mr. Jones stated the board had 60 days from the closing of the Public Hearing to render a determination.  Mr. Jones stated that the board was not prepared to proceed until the board receives the information requested by Mr. Thorp.  Mr. Jones stated if the Board did not receive the information from the applicant by the next meeting, then the Board could move on.

A discussion followed regarding the Classen Determination.

Mr. Ricci will draft a determination for the Classen application.

Mr. Basch will draft a letter to the Fire Marshall regarding the Classen application and safety issues.  

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Ricci, to adjourn.

ADOPTED

Ayes 4, Nays 0.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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